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Term 3 

Friday 20 July 

Year 1 & Year 2 Swimming  

Program starts 

Friday 20 July 

Year 4 Open Water Learning Experience  

Friday 27 July 

Year 5/6 Open Water Learning Experience  

Wednesday 25 July 

Drumbeat Program  

Tuesday 31 July 

Year 5/6 Somers Camp 

Thursday 2 August 

Curriculum Day - No school for students  

Monday 20 August 

Book Character Parade 

Wednesday 22 August 

Book Week Performance 

2018 School Terms 
Term 1 

 January  29 - March 29 

Term 2 

April 16 - June 29 

Term 3 

July 16 - September 21 

Term 4 

October 8 - December 21 
 

Student Playground  

Supervision  
The school offers yard supervision from 

8.45am & after school until 3.30pm.  

Children are invited to attend Breakfast 

Club between 8:30am and 8:50am. 

 

 

 

 

 

Let’s Read! -  Every day at 8:50am in 

all classrooms.  

Parents Welcome! 

General Office Contact Details 
 

 
 

 

Dear Parents and Friends, 
Welcome back everyone! I trust that our students enjoyed spending time with their fami-
lies and friends over the two-week break. 
 
With such a chilly start to the term it’s a timely reminder for students to be wearing extra 
layers under their uniform and have a bomber jacket to wear over their windcheater.  
 
At the end of last term, we applied for a grant of $5000 through the Stephanie  
Alexander Classroom Program for improvements to the kitchen and garden. I am  
delighted with the news that we have been successful! The money will be allocated to 
our Kitchen Garden Program for the requested resources.   
 
Last term, School Council supported another application for a free W-Class Tram! If 
successful the school would receive delivery and instatement of the tram in the school 
grounds. Students on the SRC provided assistance in preparing our application with 
creative ideas of how we might restore and use the tram. Fingers crossed for a positive 
outcome for us.   
 
Staffing news: Congratulations to Ms Kate Zemunic who has been successful in obtain-
ing a promotional position at another school. On behalf of the school community, I thank 
Kate for her valued contributions to DPN over the past two and a half years and wish 
her every success in her future career in Education.   

Kind Regards,    Liz Balharrie 

Be…    Respectful    Your Best     Empathetic      Resilient       

Principal - Liz Balharrie          Assistant Principals - Teresa Woods & Lynne Ord-Oraniuk 

   

 

Office Hours:   Monday - Friday 8:30am - 4:30pm   

  Address: 18 - 36 Mawson Avenue, Deer Park, 3023  Phone: 93634600  Fax: 93636243 

 Email: deer.park.north.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au   Web: www.deerparknthps.vic.edu.au 
   

In partnership with our school community, it is our mission to map practical and ambitious learning paths for each child through  
consistency of purpose, policy and practice. 

Calendar of Events Message from the Principal 

CANTEEN NEWS - Introducing Soup Day on Wednesdays this term … 
Orders with payment need to be made at the school office by Monday afternoon each 
week for the following Wednesday.  
Next week: 
Lentil and vegetable soup and a bread roll $5.00. 
No other canteen lunch orders will be available on Wednesdays. 
"………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
Soup Day Order  - Wednesday 25 July 
Name of Student:     Grade:   Total:   
……………………………………………...…… ………………...  ………….          
………………………………...………………… ………………… …………. 
………………………………………………….. …………………  …………. 
………………………………………………….. ………………… …………. 
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Grade 1 Inquiry  
ñCultural Diversityò 

Students in Grade 1 have been learning about 
óCultural Diversityô in our inquiry unit.   
We will continue our inquiry in Term 3 learning 
about different cultures from around the worldé 
housing, food, celebrations, traditions and artifacts.  
 
Students visited the Botanical Gardens where we 
explored aboriginal culture.  We were also very fortunate to have a Spotlight on Vietnam with 
Mrs Huynh as a special visitor.  Mrs Huynh shared her family story about coming to Australia 
from Vietnam and life in Vietnam. Ms Starcic did a Spotlight on Croatia sharing her back-
ground with students. Students got to play a piano accordion and ring a sheep bell. We put all 
the information about the cultures on a wall chart. We look forward to learning more about  
different cultures this term! 

Auslan Teacherôs mini note: 

Term 2 was a wonderful term watching the students expand their use of sign language over 
time. The Foundation to year twos practised signing different songs and grades JGD, JLM  
and JJE performed a song using sign language during a Whole School Assembly. 
The Year 3 ï 6 students are now beginning to link the commonly used signs with the theme 
such as óI love my mother becauseéô . There is an increase in confidence and pride in being 
able to sign independently. Please ask your child what they have learned and get them to 
show you the different signs they know. 

What the students were learning throughout Term Two? 
Year Prep to Year Twos: ï The students have been learning different songs using the simple songs found on YouTube. 
Videos have been created where the students are able to copy the signs. Some of the songs taught are: ñBaa Baa 
Black Sheepò, ñRain Rain, Go Awayò, ñFive Little Ducksò. The students have also been focussing on Deaf Awareness 
such as what is a hearing aid? Cochlear implants? Why do we use sign language? What does being Deaf mean? 
Year Three to Year Six ï The students were inspired to practise lots of repetitive signs such as óBear wantéô or óboy 

likesô or óGirl play withéô while playing various board games to memorise these. This has shown enormous increase in 

the students beginning to sign sentences or paragraphs independently. The students watched óSound and Furyô Coch-

lear Implant documentary that increases the awareness of the Deaf Culture. The students discussed what the Deaf 

Community was about, the issues and technology used by Deaf people such as National Relay Service. 

The Students of the Week photos for Auslan: 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Chalah (JJE), Stephen (JLM) Vicky (JEM), Cindy (JHV), Aylin (JHV),  
Asther (JES), Julia (JGD) Tiare (JGD), Jacob (JGD), Nomie (JES),  
Prince (JES), Harleen (MMS), Christina (MMS), Daniel (MMS). 

The Education Department has offered Year 

5/6 students the opportunity to attend  

Somers Camp as part of our network of  

schools from July 31 to August 8. 

Somers Camp is situated in Westernport 

Bay, 80km from Melbourne.  The camp provides opportunities for 

students to participate in a program that blends a range of out-

door and environmental education activities, in a safe and secure 

learning environment. Teachers have been selected from the 

local schools involved to attend the camp over the nine days. We 

wish those students attending a positive and memorable experi-

ence. Kate Zemunic 


